
 

 

October 1, 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Faithful Supporters of Dr. Anne, 
 
On January 1, 1984, our congregation began a partnership with Dr. Anne Livingston. It has been our 
privilege and joy to be her sending church for nearly 4 decades as she has ministered in Haiti. As you 
know, Dr. Anne has been providentially kept in the States for the last few years. After much prayer and 
many conversations with her pastors at Hampton Park and leadership at Baptist World Mission, God has 
made it clear to her that it is time to retire from missionary service. With Dr. Anne’s retirement set to be 
official at the end of this calendar year, we thank God for her 40 years of faithful service for the sake of 
the gospel. We rejoice in her care for so many people, both body and soul, through the Grace Baptist 
Clinic in St. Raphael, Haiti. Only eternity will truly reveal the full and lasting impact of her ministry. 
 
Hampton Park plans to continue our monthly support of Dr. Anne through the end of this fiscal year 
(June 30, 2024). However you decide to end her monthly support, we want to thank you for your faithful 
prayer and financial support of Dr. Anne through these many years! May God richly bless you for your 
partnership with her for the sake of the gospel. 
 
Because of His Grace, 

 
Joel Gearhart 
Pastor for Missions and Outreach 
 
 


